

Jack and Jonnie Hunt SERVING WITH Mission Aeroservices

WORLD WIDE NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST MISSIONS

100 Canaan Lane New Bern, NC 28562-3713 missionaero7@yahoo.com



June-July 2007

Dear Co-Laborers in Christ.

"Whereas ye know not what shall be on the morrow. For what is your life? It is even a vapour, that appeareth for a little time, and then vanisheth away." James 4:14 It seems that if we were to make an analogy of the passing of time and the speed of an airplane; we would have to choose something that is capable of at least twice the speed of sound. It is said that "time flies when you are having fun", and we know that to be true. We are surely enjoying ourselves while serving here at Mission Aero, watching the Lord work, and wondering where the time has flown! We are not getting any younger, but we prayerfully want our remaining time to be fruitful!

>> The airplane has proved it's worth again! Our home church had a mission team in Haiti. They were getting the electrical finished for the lights in the Clinic where Dr. Ann Livingston ministers in St. Raphael. Two of the men had to come back one day early because of their jobs. Pastor Benson wanted the men to be able to stay as long as possible to get the work completed, and doing so meant that they would not get back to Fort Pierce, Florida until about 6:30pm, and would have to clear customs. They also had to be back in Wilmington, NC before 7:00am. So driving straight thru could not work. They needed wings, and the airline schedules would not co-operate, so they were borne "on eagle's wings", and we arrived in Wilmington at five minutes till Midnight. It was a great trip, and a real blessing to help! Yes, when they left the lights were on, and Pastor said that Dr. Ann's expression made all the work that much more worthwhile!

>> The Jim Parvis family was here in June for a couple of weeks prior to going to WWNTBM Family Week. They did a great job in our VBS here and are now back on the deputation trail. We are surely looking forward to the time that they can be here serving at Mission Aero. His toolbox is already in the hangar! Pray for meetings and support!

>> A fine young couple with a new baby girl is planning to move here soon from the Suffolk, Virginia area. Seth Canady will start A&P Mechanic School nearby, and as work/school load permits we will begin working on his Instrument rating. Pray for good housing in a safe neighborhood.

< OVER PLEASE >

- >> Pastor Jim Poelman is studying to take the Instrument written exam, in preparation to begin flight training here this September. He is going to Alaska as a missionary.
- >> Missionary Dave Spangler and wife were here to plan a VBS on Ragged Island with a team from our church. The team had a very good trip and had a number of folks saved! >> Please pray much for the release of the Venezuelan registration on the Cessna 206 airplane that we were fortunate enough to be able to fly out of the country, since President (Dictator) Chavez threw out the missionaries. The government there has been "milking" BIMI with adsorbent fees to release the paperwork that must be in hand before the airplane can be registered in any other country. It is here in the USA now, but cannot be flown. This situation really needs our prayers, as this airplane should to be back in the Lord's service... prayerfully in Canada.
- >> It was great to learn from Bro Larry Sexton that his wife, Judy has had a successful procedure to correct an irregular heart beat, and that she is doing well. Pray much for them as they plan to return to Honduras. They have a burdened heart for the Indians on the Patuca River, and anticipate the completion of the runway in a village on that river. These people are totally unreached until now.
- >> Praise the Lord for great progress on the garage project here! All we have left to finish now is the ceiling, the lighting and the inside workbench! Thanks so much to all that had a part... what a blessing! God just really put all of this together! Yes, God has proven Himself again through his people!
- >> Pray for us as we again depart to Oshkosh, Wisconsin for "The Meeting in the Air" missionary aviation conference July 25th thru July 29th... then giving flight instruction at the annual Wings as Eagles Flight Camp July 30th thru August 4th. What a blessing to be involved in the lives of such a wonderful group of young men that are interested in missionary aviation!

Keep Looking Up!

Under HIS' Wings,

Jack + Jonnie